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Discussion 
Albemarle County invests excess cash on behalf of its funds and those of its fiscal agencies.  
The 1st Quarter of FY 23 (not YTD) earnings were $696,000 compared to $177,000 in the 1st 
Quarter of FY 22. This increase is primarily due to the rising interest rates. Year-over-year the 
average quarterly Federal Funds rate increased from 0.09% to 2.19%.  It is also due to higher 
average balances due to large inflows from the June FY 21 bond issuance, and the American 
Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).  Excess cash remains liquid in Bank of America and the LGIP Local 
Government Investment Program, which is administered by the Commonwealth of Virginia.  
With rising interest rates, the County will begin to shift to investments with higher yields to 
increase earnings.   

 
 

 
 
 

  



The allocations below show the percentage investments based on the approved asset 
classes/types, as approved in the Investment Policy, and dictated by the Commonwealth of 
Virginia.  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 


